
1 

 

 

 

Mt. Hood Region 

Cadillac & LaSalle Club 
Portland, OR 

July 2019 Newsletter 

Website: www.mthoodclc.com 
 

 

 

Director’s Message: Greetings to all: 

  
There are many activities this August…most important our 
All Cadillac & LaSalle Show at The Red Apple Restaurant in 
Boring OR this Saturday August 24 starting with setup 
around 8am or so, we need your attendance and help to 
make it a success.  Call me if you have any questions 
regarding our Show.  Just a reminder, bring your raffle 
prizes. 

 
There is the Lake Oswego Collector Car & Boat Show Sunday August 25th of which we would 
like to make it a Club Activity. 

  
The Mount Hood Region CLC has a new venue for our General Membership 
Meetings.  Starting with the September 25th meeting, we will be meeting at The 
High Rocks Restaurant and Lounge, 915 E. Arlington Street, Gladstone, OR 
97027, 503-656-1111. 

  
The Club would like to extend our sincere thanks to Jack Wojnowski, who 
has served as our award winning Webmaster and Editor of the Newsletter 
for many years.  Jack is stepping down as this will be his last newsletter.  
Rocio Baunsgard has stepped forward to assume the position of editor.  
Please give her all the support you can.  It will be appreciated. 
 
Greg Duthie 
Director Mt Hood Region CLC 
Cell: 206-380-0123     email: wgd300@hotmail.com 

 

http://www.mthoodclc.com/
mailto:wgd300@hotmail.com
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MHRC General Meeting Minutes, July 24, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 by Director Greg Duthie. Present were Greg and 

Kathryn Duthie, Johnny and Bonnie McCauley, Jack and Jodie Wojnowski, Randy and Sue 

Rohner, Laurie Abbott, Rocío Baunsgard, Leonard and Debbie Dutton, Jerry and Carol 

Barteaux, Mona Marsh and Orville Crull. 

 

The Minutes from the last General Meeting were approved. There were no corrections or 

amendments. Jack motioned and Johnny seconded. 

 

Kathryn gave the Treasurer’s report. 

 

Roger Hull is home. 

 

Keith and Penny are in charge of dash plaques. 

 

Sue announced the drive to Government Camp on Sunday 6/28. This will be one of the Driving 

legs for the 2020 Driving Tour. Members will meet at the Fred Meyer in Gresham at 08:30. 

From there the group will go to breakfast. Other driving legs will take place approximately once 

a month. Keith and Penny will do theirs in the Fall. 

 

Gary Stafford invited members to a car event in Keizer. It took place on 6/21 at the Willow 

Lake Golf Course. It was a nice day and pleasant venue. Gary has many cars including several 

Cadillacs, a Model A, a Model T and a Carmen Ghia. 

 

The Club needs to decide on having a booth at The Portland Swap Meet. Jodie motioned and 

Laurie seconded to participate for one more year. The motion was approved. Laurie said that 

prospective member Kathy Kruger was going to attend tonight’s meeting. However, she didn’t 

come. Larry Schick and Richard Fabbro were absent. 

 

Our All Cadillac & LaSalle Car Show will take place 8/24. There were 240 flyers mailed to 

members in Washington, Oregon, Idaho and Northern California by the mailing committee of 

Greg, Kathryn, Jack & Jodie, Bonnie. 

 

More raffle prizes are needed.  Debbie will take home prizes that members brought to the 

meeting. 
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Debbie and Bonnie will investigate the High Rocks Restaurant as a prospective new venue for 

the General Meeting. 

 

Bonnie brought some letters for members who donated trophies. 

 

Johnny had a chance meeting somebody who would facilitate a channel to approach Vancouver 

Cadillac to request its sponsorship.  

 

Campbell Munn’s picnic party will take place August 17th. to celebrate Becky’s birthday. The 

party is a pot luck from 2 until dark. Campbell will open up his shop and members will have a 

preview of his 100+ Cadillac collection before it goes into auction. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:41. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rocio Baunsgard, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

ON THE NEXT PAGE ,Members, I have included 

our flyer for the All Cad Show Aug 24th , this 

Saturday…. for you to print out and pass around 

JUST PRINT PAGE 4 TO GET A COPY OF THE 

FLYER WITHOUT PRINTING THE WHOLE 

NEWSLETTER: 
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‘All’ Cadillac & LaSalle Car Show 

Saturday – August 24, 2019 – 11am to 3pm 
 

  

 
Sponsored By 

MT HOOD REGION 

CADILLAC & LASALLE CLUB  

& 

THE RED APPLE RESTAURANT 

28300 SE 282 Ave, Boring OR 

 

 
Good Food, Music, and Trophies. 

Entry fee - $20.  Dash Plaques first 50 Entrants. 
Come and Have a Fun Saturday and Show your Beautiful 

Show Cars in Downtown Boring !!! 
 

Contact Greg – 206-380-0123 
Our Website: mthoodregionclc.com 

 
**Checkout our 2020 National Driving Tour August 22-28, 2020, ‘Click Events’ ** 

https://mthoodregionclc.com/
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Jack: 
This is my '49.  Don't believe anyone in the Club has seen it.  Photo taken at Cruise 
to the Center of Oregon on July 20; too bad no one from the Club attended !  
Next year, our show will be 7/11/20.  That's 2020.  Mark your calendars. 
  
It's in the shop; Eric (a mechanic at Rick Becerra's shop in PVL where many of the 
Club members met a few years ago) is working on the "slow-starting" issue and 
repairing the speedometer and vacuum windshield wiper motor. 
 
Sorry to have missed the potluck yesterday at Campbell's   :(   
Best regards to Jodie ! 
 

Gary Parn (the one in Prineville) 
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"The deal on Roger Hull's '75 Caddy Coupe DeVille - just got a little sweeter!” 
 

He will eat the $171 he just paid last week for DEQ and new license tabs.  So, the price is still $20K 
to a Club member, but he or she gets to enjoy driving it for the next two years on Roger’s DEQ'd, 

license plated, clean air producing gorgeous Cadillac.  I know this evaluation is true because Roger 
swore to me that while waiting for a light to change by a bus stop near his home, a guy hollered out to 

him, "Wow! That's got to be the most beautiful 1970's Coupe DeVille in all of Oregon and several 
nearby states too!"  Please note that, like any 45 year old car, this one also has a few personality 
traits.  They are very few and very minor, but Roger only knows how to tell it like it is.  If you would 

like an up close look, call Roger at 971-533-6700 for a tour. 
 

   
 

 
 

Roger is trying to get his car sold as soon as possible.  He, of course, would love to see his car 

go to someone in the Club.  He has asked Johnny, 503-661-3299, Richard Fabbro 360-915-

4689, to be the phone numbers for contact, and to help him sell it. 

 

Over $40,000 invested. New vinyl top, completely rebuilt engine and transmission, New leather 

interior, and new trunk and interior carpeting. New flawless paint. Show quality chrome. New 

cruise control parts ready to install. This car has less than 1000 miles on it since the 

engine/transmission rebuild. Receipts for all work performed. This is an outstanding example of 

a 1975 Cadillac.  $20,000 Firm to MHRCLC members only. Otherwise the price is $25,000. 
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FOR SALE OR WANTS:  

 

For sale: 2 sets 1951 Cadillac 331 cylinder heads   $125.00/set, 2 sets 1951 Cadillac rocker arm  
L&R 1949 Cadillac exhaust manifolds $100.00/ Pair.  All parts should be considered cores.  Call 
Greg Duthie @ 206 380 0123 or wgd300@hotmail.com 

 
 

 Mail all correspondence to:  

Cadillac & LaSalle Club  
Mt. Hood Region  

PO Box 2741 
Clackamas OR 97015  

 

DIRECTOR Greg Duthie 206-380-0123 wgd300@hotmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT Keith Stone 503-203-8401 pmspenny2002@yahoo.com 

SECRETARY Rocio Baunsgard 360-606-0290 rbaunsgard@yahoo.com 

TREASURER Kathryn Duthie 503-266-4514 Kduthie47@gmail.com 

ACTIVITIES CHAIR Sue Rhoner 503-913-0446 Rohner1@msn.com 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR Laurie Abbott 971-255-7096 Lja5674@gmail.com 

WEBMASTER Chris McCauley 503-936-5826 Chris.s.mccauley@gmail 

MEMBER AT LARGE Larry Schick 503-784-1000 lschick@lagrandindustrial.net 

SUNSHINE PERSON Carol Barteaux 503-775-7754 Phone only 

 

Any mistakes in this newsletter were purposely put in to test if you are truly reading our publication. 
 

                         
Editor 

So long, it’s been fun, Jack Wojnowski 

2003 
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